
 
 

 
Tax News & Views Page 1 of 2 Copyright © 2023 Deloitte Development LLC 
February 10, 2023  All rights reserved. 

Finance Committee schedules Werfel’s confirmation hearing for IRS 
commissioner post 
 
The Senate Finance Committee announced this week that it will hold a hearing on February 15 to consider 
President Biden’s nomination of Danny Werfel to be the next commissioner of the Internal Revenue Service. 
 
Werfel was nominated late last year to succeed former IRS Commissioner Charles Rettig, whose five-year 
statutory term expired November 12, 2022, and he was renominated at the start of the 118th Congress last 
month. IRS Deputy Commissioner for Services and Enforcement Doug O’Donnell has been serving as acting 
commissioner since Rettig stepped down. 
 
Werfel is currently the global leader of Boston Consulting Group’s Public Sector practice, but has more than 15 
years of experience in the federal government, including stints as acting IRS commissioner and as controller of 
the White House Office of Management and Budget during the Obama administration. He holds a Bachelor of 
Science degree in Industrial and Labor Relations from Cornell University, a Juris Doctor degree from the 
University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, and a Master of Public Policy degree from Duke University. 
 
Plans for new enforcement funding a likely line of inquiry 
 
If his nomination clears the Finance Committee and is subsequently confirmed by the full Senate, Werfel would 
be taking charge of the IRS as the agency begins administering the roughly $80 billion (over 10 years) in new 
mandatory funding that was authorized under the Inflation Reduction Act (P.L. 117-169) to beef up its 
enforcement programs, modernize its information technology systems, and improve its customer service 
operations. 
URL: https://www.congress.gov/117/plaws/publ169/PLAW-117publ169.pdf 
 
Issues around the size of the IRS’s budget and how the agency uses its resources were a frequent source of 
partisan disagreement in both congressional taxwriting committees last year and are likely to arise once again 
when Werfel appears before the Finance Committee. The White House and congressional Democrats have 
argued that the additional Inflation Reduction Act funding will enable the IRS to invest in customer service and 
technology upgrades and deploy highly specialized audit teams focused on top-tier corporations, large 
partnerships, and ultrawealthy individuals to help reduce the “tax gap”—that is, the difference between the 
dollar amount of taxes legally owed to the federal government and the amount actually paid and collected on 
a timely basis. Republicans, meanwhile, have countered that a budget bump for enforcement efforts will 
embolden the IRS to increase audit activity directed toward small businesses and middle-class taxpayers. 
 
Treasury Secretary Janet Yellen last summer directed the agency to produce a plan for administering the funds 
by February 17. 
 
Werfel also may face questions about issues such as recent breaches of protected taxpayer information, the 
agency’s backlog of unprocessed paper tax returns, and its plans for implementing return-to-office policies for 
employees who had been allowed to work remotely during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
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— Michael DeHoff 
Tax Policy Group 
Deloitte Tax LLP 
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